
Study Guide for the Week of May 11th 

Passage: Galatians 1 

Prayer Guide:  
This prayer guide is meant to help you facilitate a guided prayer time based on the discussion 
of the Word. You can be flexible in how this is used but we do want to pray in response to 
God’s Word and collectively as a church for certain request. Remember, in communal prayer 
we are not a bunch of individuals having individual conversations with God and only taking 
turns doing so. We are having a communal conversation with God. Help remind people to 
“share the time” by being mindful of the length of prayers while also reminding them to pray as 
many times as they would like. 


Facilitate through the following prayer topics:

- Thanks God for his provisions that were talked about through this passage

- Confess any sin this passage revealed in your lives

- Ask the Spirit to help you believe the truths and obey them this week


Collective prayer request this week: (this will feature a request for our church, city, or world that 
our whole church will be praying over. Encourage everyone to write this down somewhere or 
make a note and continue to pray for it each day)


- Pray for our mission partners around the world to be strengthened and able to endure, giving 
them opportunities to share the gospel and make disciples 


Context and Main Aim of the passage: 

Main Aim:The overall aim of Galatians is to "attack all notions, both ancient and modern, that 
one's eternal destiny is dependent on one's personal actions, participation in rituals, or 
conformity to group norms. The letter liberates the believer from slavery to the law and 
expounds a higher righteousness that is prompted and empowered by the Holy Spirit."  It's 
hard to overstate the importance of Galatians to Christian doctrine.  It teaches that salvation is 
offered entirely by God's grace and is appropriated exclusively through faith. 


Context: When Paul began his church planting work in Galatia, he was given a warm welcome.  
The Galatians loved Paul deeply (Galatians 4:5).  Paul proclaimed the gospel of grace to the 
Galatians from the start, but he was met with heavy opposition from many Jews.  The issue of 
salvation by grace versus the law of Moses consequently permeated Paul's Galatian ministry 
and was the crux that divided Christians disciples from Galatian Jews.  Soon after Paul left 
Galatia, false teachers infiltrated the church and preached a "different gospel."  Their teaching 
emphasized keeping the law of Moses, particularly the receiving of circumcision, as a means of 
justification.  These teachers probably considered themselves Christians, but Paul is emphatic 
that the imposition of the law in addition to faith as a means of justification is in no way 
Christian.  Insistence on circumcision was so antithetical to Paul's teaching of grace that it 
included a rejection of Paul's authority as an apostle.  Consequently,, Paul is writing to the 
Galatians to not only defend the gospel of grace, but his status as a genuine apostle with equal 
authority to the other apostles.  This is why, in chapter 1, Paul skips the customary greeting 
and gets straight to the issue: defense of his apostleship and defense of the true gospel of 
grace.  This communicates the urgency and importance of the issue at hand and is worth 
noting. 




Potential Difficulties: If justification is truly accomplished by grace through faith, then what 
motivation does the believer have to avoid sin and live a righteous life?  Paul anticipates these 
arguments in the letter to the Galatians, as he contrasts the fruit of the Spirit vs the works of 
the flesh in Galatians 5:16-26. Saving faith is accompanied by the indwelling of the Holy Spirit, 
who will bear fruit in the life of the believer. 


Supplemental Passages: 


Acts 15 - This shows how the early church leaders initially handled the issue of Gentile 
believers' relationship to keeping the law.


Acts 10:43 - Peter preaching justification by faith


John 3:16-18 - Jesus teaching justification by faith


Galatians 5:16-26 - The fruit of the Spirit versus the works of the flesh


Acts 9 - Paul’s conversion experience 


Discussion Questions to Consider: each week use this set of questions (feel free to add to, 
re-order or take-away as needed) as a guide to discovering the truth of the passage and the 
application for our personal lives and missional family


1. What stood out to you as we read this passage? Were there any lightbulb or “Aha!” 
moments?


2. What does this passage tell us about who God is or what He has done?


3. Is there an example to follow, a sin to avoid, or a command to obey? 


4. How does this passage reveal our need for the person and work of Jesus?


5. What would our lives look like if we believed and submitted to these truths, avoided these 
sins, followed these examples, or obeyed these commands? What would our missional family 
look like?


6. What in this passage helped you to see more of Jesus and the gospel? Or what moved you 
to love/appreciate him more?


7. What actions and beliefs do you need to turn from based on the truths from this passage?


8. What is something you sense the Spirit is leading you to do in obedience to this passage?



